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EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the
sender.

Good Monday to you all.
Please note the information below, as well as the attached documents, from the North Carolina
Board of Pharmacy that detail disciplinary actions taken against Fletcher Panacea pharmacy located
in Arden, NC.  This is a follow up to the Executive Officer memo (attached) dated September
29,2022.  Please contact Krystal with the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy if you have any
questions or additional information.

Best regards, Bill

Bill Cover  BSPharm, RPh
Associate Executive Director, State Pharmacy Affairs
Phone: 224-565-5694

National Association of Boards of Pharmacy
1600 Feehanville Dr, Mount Prospect, IL 60056
www.nabp.pharmacy  | wcover@nabp.pharmacy

From: Krystal Stefanyk 

The North Carolina Board of Pharmacy convened a hearing on October 5, 2022, to hear information
concerning Fletcher Panacea submitting altered inspection reports to several states to obtain a
pharmacy permit.  Based on the information presented the Board Summarily Suspended the
pharmacy permit as well as Michael Shane Miller’s Pharmacist License.  The suspension orders were
served on October 7, 2022.  Attached are copies of the Summary Suspension Orders as well as a
summary of the case.  If you have any questions please feel free to reach out to me.  Thanks

Krystal Brashears Stefanyk, CISCI™



Director of Inspections
North Carolina Board of Pharmacy
6015 Farrington Road
Suite 201
Chapel Hill, NC 27517
Telephone: 919.246.0089
Fax: 919.258.2807

This e-mail message and any replies potentially are subject to disclosure under the North Carolina
Public Records Act and therefore could be disclosed to third parties.









Fletcher Panacea #14741 
2712 Hendersonville Rd Ste 200 
Arden, NC 28704 
202200285 

Permit application was submitted on June 18, 2021 (Exhibit #1).   
o The name of the submitter and PM was Michael Shane Miller #23190.   
o In the application, RPh. Miller advised that the pharmacy was a retail pharmacy that is 

open to the public.  He advised the pharmacy did not have a call center and that no 
functions were performed outside of the pharmacy.  He also indicated that the 
pharmacy was the main office.   

o Owner of the pharmacy was Jason Vasquez. 
o Application was approved and the pharmacy was permitted on July 12, 2021. 

On May 23, 2022, Director of Inspections, Krystal Stefanyk received a call from RPh. Michael 
Miller requesting an inspection at Fletcher Panacea.  Director Stefanyk notified Investigator 
Kristie Edmondson that the pharmacy had requested an inspection. 

o On May 27, 2022, Director Stefanyk received a voicemail from West Palm Beach FL from 
an “Alicia” calling on behalf of Jason Vasquez requesting an inspection.  

On May 30, 2022, Director Stefany spoke with Investigator Edmondson who advised she had 
driven to the address listed on the permit for Fletcher Panacea and all she found was a CBD 
outlet.   

o Director Stefanyk called PM Miller to ask if the pharmacy had moved and was told by 
RPh. Miller that they were in the back of the CBD outlet. This was not indicated on the 
permit application.  Director Stefanyk asked PM Miller what types of medications the 
pharmacy dispensed, and PM Miller stated they dispensed diabetic supplies as well as 
diabetic pain creams.   

On May 31, 2022, Investigator Edmondson conducted an inspection of Fletcher Panacea.   
o During the inspection PM Miller noted the pharmacy was a mail order pharmacy that 

utilizes off-site representatives in Florida to conduct verbal orders.  PM Miller advised 
the pharmacy primarily provides migraine pain support, arthritis creams, arthritis 
support, pain support, and diabetic testing supplies.   

o Investigator Edmondson also noted the pharmacy was in the back of a CBD outlet. 

o During the investigation Investigator Edmondson PM Miller explained sales 
representatives will call doctor’s offices for prescriptions at the patient’s request and 
obtain authorization via verbal order.  Once the order is approved, PM Miller checks and 
signs off on the prescription to then fill the medication.  Investigator Edmondson asked 
to listen to an example of a verbal order. PM Miller pulled up a verbal order for diabetic 
supplies belonging to patient Bernice Black. On the recording, a man with a foreign 



accent was asking for approval of diabetic supplies, which was given by the medical 
assistant. Investigator Edmondson then heard the representative say, “are you able to 
tell us if the patient has high blood pressure so that we can authorize the use of Omega 
3”. The medical assistant said “no” to that question. The verbal order is entered by the 
call center and sent to the pharmacy for approval.   

o Investigator Edmondson added on the inspection report that she had some concerns 
about the pharmacy’s business model regarding the verbal order method that required 
further investigation.   

o Investigator Edmondson requested the pharmacy provide a dispensing report with the 
patient’s name, address, provider, provider’s address, medication, qty, third party payer 
etc. 

o Case 202200285 was opened  

o Inspection report was completed and sent to PM Miller on July 12, 2022.  (Exhibit #2) 

August 2022-PM Miller contacted Investigator Edmondson several times asking if she would 
remove the comments in the inspection report because it would hinder his ability to obtain 
permits in other states and contracts with PBMs.   

o August 25, 2022, Director Stefanyk received an email from PM Miller asking if we could 
remove the comments or write a statement saying there was a satisfactory conclusion.  
Since the investigation was still ongoing, Director Stefanyk responded that the Board 
staff was not going to remove the comments because they were observations as part of 
the inspection and we still investigating what was gathered by Investigator Edmondson 
(Exhibit #3).   

On September 20, 2022, Director Stefanyk received an email from Amanda Harding with the 
Kentucky Board of Pharmacy advising Fletcher Panacea had applied with them and she was 
having trouble reading the inspection report and she asked for a clearer copy.  Director Stefanyk 
asked her to send a copy of what was sent to her.  Ms. Harding sent the bad copy of the 
inspection report that Fletcher Panacea submitted with their KYBOP application. The report 
appeared to be the NCBOP inspection report, but most of the comments that indicated concern 
with the pharmacy had been erased.  The case number at the top of the inspection report was 
also erased (Exhibit #4).   

o Ms. Harding asked the pharmacy for a clearer copy of the inspection report and was 
sent a clear copy of the altered inspection (Exhibit #5). 

On September 22, 2022, Amanda Harding also sent a copy of Fletcher Panacea’s permit 
application (Exhibit #6).  The application was submitted on May 22, 2022.  In the application PM 
Miller signed the information submitted was true and correct.  PM Miller also checked “no” to 
the question, “Does the pharmacy dispense any prescriptions to citizens of the Commonwealth 
of Kentucky that have been referred, in whole, or in part, by any outside agent?”  The pharmacy 



admitted during the NCBOP inspection that they utilize off-site marketing representatives to 
obtain prescription orders.  The application was also notarized in Florida 

o On September 20, 2022, Ms. Harding emailed the owner of the pharmacy Jason Vasquez 
requesting a copy of an NCBOP inspection.  The pharmacy submitted an altered version.   

Later on, September 22, 2022, Director Stefanyk found that Fletcher Panacea was permitted in 
four states (West Virginia, Virginia, South Dakota, and Arizona).  Director Stefanyk also found 
the pharmacy also had pending applications in seven other states (Kentucky, Connecticut, 
Delaware, New Jersey, New York, New Mexico, and Rhode Island). 

o Director Stefanyk emailed the Executive Directors and collected the following 
information.   

West Virginia Board of Pharmacy sent a copy of Fletcher Panacea’s application (Exhibit #7).  The 
application was submitted on May 11, 2022.  The application requested a copy of the most 
recent inspection report.  The pharmacy submitted a memo that stated the North Carolina 
Board of Pharmacy not conducting inspections due to COVID-19 restrictions and this was per 
NCBOP rules.  The application had a box that was checked stating “I do solemnly swear and 
affirm that all statements made herein are true and correct” 

Virginia Board of Pharmacy sent a copy of the inspection report the pharmacy submitted. This 
inspection report was accurate and unaltered (Exhibit #8). 

Arizona Board of Pharmacy Executive Director, Kam Gandhi, contacted Director Stefanyk and 
advised that AZBOP did not request an inspection report at the time the pharmacy applied and 
was permitted.  

o Executive Director Gandhi later requested from the pharmacy a copy of the NCBOP 
inspection report.  Fletcher Panacea emailed the AZBOP a copy of an altered inspection 
report with the case number and comments removed (Exhibit #9). 

o On September 30, 2022, Jason Vasquez, owner of Fletcher Panacea, signed an Interim 
Consent Agreement for Interim Suspension Of Permit with the Arizona Board of 
Pharmacy (Exhibit #10).   

South Dakota Board of Pharmacy sent a copy of the permit application that Fletcher Panacea 
submitted on July 7, 2022 (Exhibit #11).  In the application, PM Miller indicates the last 
inspection was conducted on June 1, 2022, and no deficiencies were found.   

o The application indicated that no pharmacy technicians were working at the location, 
but PM Miller advised during the inspection the pharmacy had a remote technician that 
was working.  NCBOP Database indicates two other technicians listed who reside in 
Florida.    

o After putting in the application that the pharmacy was last inspected on June 1, 2022, 
PM Miller submitted a document that stated the pharmacy was waiting on the final 
results of the inspection and did not submit a copy of the inspection.   



o PM Miller electronically signed the application as well as checked the box that states “I 
declare and affirm under the penalty of perjury that this application has been examined 
by me, and to the best of my knowledge and belief, is in all things true and correct.   

Connecticut Department of Consumer Protection sent in a copy of the pharmacy permit 
application Fletcher Panacea submitted on September 6, 2022 (Exhibit #12).  The application 
appears to be signed by Jason Vasquez the owner of the pharmacy.   

o Applicant submitted a copy of an altered inspection with the case number and 
comments removed.   

New Jersey Board of Pharmacy sent a copy of the pharmacy permit application Fletcher Panacea 
submitted on September 6, 2022 (Exhibit #13).  

o  The applicant answered “no” to any previous disciplinary action of the Pharmacist in 
Charge.  PM Miller has several previous disciplinary actions on his license.  PM Miller 
signed the application was signed by PM Miller that the information was true and 
correct.  The application was notarized in Florida.   

o The pharmacy submitted a copy of an altered NCBOP inspection report with the case 
number and comments deleted.   

New York Office Of Professionals, Alexander Goh advised that New York did not request a copy 
of the inspection report when the pharmacy applied.  Mr. Goh stated he would be sending the 
information provided to their investigations department.   

Rhode Island sent a copy of the pharmacy permit application Fletcher Panacea submitted on 
September 8, 2022 (Exhibit #14).   

o The application was signed by Jason Vasquez on July 20, 2022 and notarized in Florida.   
o The application includes a copy of an altered inspection report with the case number 

and comments removed.   
o The application also asked if any license has ever been denied and the submitted 

answered “no” to this question.  PM Miller’s reciprocity pharmacist license was initially 
denied by NCBOP.  He reapplied a year later per his consent order and was granted a NC 
license.   

Missouri Board of Pharmacy sent in a copy of the pharmacy permit application Fletcher Panacea 
submitted on September 2, 2022 (Exhibit #15).  The application was signed by PM Miller.   

o The inspection report submitted with the application was altered with the case number 
and comments removed.   

On October 7, 2022, the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy served summary suspension orders 
for Fletcher Panacea and RPh. Michael Miller.   



TO: EXECUTIVE OFFICERS – STATE BOARDS OF PHARMACY

FROM: William Cover, Associate Executive Director State Pharmacy Affairs

DATE: September 29, 2022

RE: Altered North Carolina Inspection Report- Fletcher Panacea, Inc.

The North Carolina Board of Pharmacy has recently informed NABP of a concern with a pharmacy
operating under the business name of Fletcher Panacea, Inc. which holds an NABP Business eProfile 
ID of 1592723 and is located within their state at 2712 Hendersonville Road, Suite 200 Arden, NC 
28704.

The North Carolina Board of Pharmacy (NC board) received information that Fletcher Panacea, Inc has 
been submitting applications to states for non-resident pharmacy licensure which included a NC board
inspection report that has been altered. During the NC board inspection of the pharmacy, conducted in 
May of 2022, the inspector made several observations and noted those concerns in the inspection 
report. It appears that the pharmacy has removed the inspector’s comments from the submitted
inspection report.

Attached are two documents that demonstrate the valid NC board inspection report as well as the 
altered inspection document used during nonresident licensure application. To date the pharmacy has 
reportedly submitted this altered NC board inspection report to four states. The NC board has learned 
that this pharmacy has also falsely reported to three states that North Carolina was not conducting 
inspections due to COVID-19.

The NC board has already reached out to several states where it learned that this pharmacy is currently
licensed or have pending applications. Please inform the NC board contact below if this pharmacy has 
submitted an application in your state and what documents were provided as part of their licensure 
application.

Krystal Brashears Stefanyk, CISCI
Director of Inspections 
North Carolina Board of Pharmacy 
6015 Farrington Road, Suite 201
Chapel Hill, NC 27517
Telephone: 919.246.0089
Fax: 919.258.2807   

cc: NABP Executive Committee 
Lemrey “Al” Carter‚ Executive Director/Secretary
























